LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 12th June 2006 at 8PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK                                                                                                      

PRESENT:
Councillors. Mr G Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs H Betts,  Mr. J. Roberts , Mrs S Hutchinson and Miss. J. Seymour

Clerk – S. Hedges 

564) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies.
565) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were made.

566) MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12th June 2006

RESOLVED – that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th June 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

567) PARISH CONCERNS   

No parishioners were present.

568) CLERK’S REPORT

The contents of the Clerk’s report were noted and the following actions taken:

Traffic Calming

Cllr Betts has spoken to Nick Kitchin as Neal Roderick is on long-term sickness absence.  Cllr Betts has been through all the outstanding issues on traffic calming with Mr Kitchin and has talked to him about signs which need moving or repairing.  Mr Kitchin will look into these issues and update Cllr Betts with his findings.

Shooting

The Chairman agreed to put an item in the Autumn Newsletter about shooting when he had examined the issue about bird flu.

Rights of Way Project

The Clerk will email Katrina Baker to inform her that Cllr Hutchison and Cllr Roberts both need hard copies of the Agenda and Minutes for the North Telford Rights of Way Project.

LDF Framework meeting – 25th July

The Clerk will email Katrina Baker to let her know that the Chairman will attend this meeting. Cllr Roberts will also be there, but in a different capacity.

Telford and Wrekin Parishes Forum – 20th July
The Clerk will email Andrew Roberts to say that the Chairman does hope to be there, but if he is not able to get there on time, could he give his apologies.

Scientific Officer – Iain Wheeler

Cllr Betts has received a letter from Iain Wheeler, unfortunately it does not answer the specific questions we asked.  Cllr Betts will contact Mr Wheeler and ask him to answer the issues in time for the Candles meeting and then ask him to confirm his responses in writing.  We urgently need a response from Mr Wheeler as to where responsibility for the site lies, as well as other issues raised.

Potholes

The Clerk will contact Matthew Brookfield to inform him of several very bad potholes in the area.  She will ask him to come to Little Wenlock and to do an inspection with the Chairman ahead of the Autumn round.  

Cllr Betts suggested that we keep a spreadsheet of works requested which can be updated at every meeting.  The Clerk will prepare this in time for the September meeting.

Litter in Little Wenlock

There has been an increase in the amount of litter in the parish.  The Clerk will email Mark Greaves to enquire what has happened to the litter picker.

569) CIRCULATION PACK 
The Circulation Pack will be brought to the Chairman and passed round to Councillors.

570) PLANNING  

a) Veolia ES Landfill Limited – modification of existing leachate treatment plant

Councillors discussed this plan and agreed that they had no objection.

b) Struan, Spout Lane Little Wenlock – proposed side extensions to form kitchen, garage and ensuite facilities

The Councillors agreed that they had no objections.  The Clerk will email Planning to say that the parish had no objection to the previous application and they trust that this approval will move through speedily.

c) Tain Cottage, Little Wenlock – Erection of a first floor side extension

The Councillors agreed that they had no objections.  The Clerk will email Planning to say that the extension is not a significant increase in the area they have and that the extension is in keeping with the existing building and surrounding area.

Cllr Betts informed other Councillors that she had heard that Veolia had an application in for a waste transfer site at Coalmoor.  The Clerk has not received this application but will write to Planning and state that a waste transfer site presents major issues for the Parish Council and we would not want the application to go through during the summer recess as it will require a public meeting.  The Clerk will also ring the Planning Department as a matter of urgency to attempt to get information about this application prior to the Candles meeting.

571) BOROUGH LIAISON – To respond to any requests or consultation from the Borough Council or other district service providers.
No correspondence was received by the Clerk which required a response by Councillors.

572) INDIVIDUAL UPDATES

Cllr Betts had participated in the Playing Fields Quarterly inspection.  A window had been broken and a few tiles need repairing.  She added that a mural artwork is going ahead with 10 young people and is due to be finished by 17th July.  Cllr Betts will work on a press release and obtain press contact details from the Chairman.

Cllr Betts is looking at footpaths issues with Candles but unfortunately they cannot complete any of the paperwork until Veolia have transferred the deeds into the new name.  The map shows that there are only permissive paths on the edge of the site and there should proper footpaths.  This will be discussed at the forthcoming Candles meeting.

Cllr Hutchison had been to a meeting of the North Telford Parish Paths Partnership.  All parishes are involved in this with the exception of Donnington and Lilleshall.  There were no big issues for our parish.  Cllr Hutchison said the Bob King is still working on the definitive map for our area and she will update councillors at the next meeting.

Cllr Seymour reported that the NHS Consultation on the Reconfiguration of Services within the Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital Trust, which was due to start that day, Monday 10th July had once again been delayed.  The reason this time was because the Staffordshire and Shropshire Strategic Health Authority had, with effect from 1st July been merged with 2 other SHA’s to form a new West Midlands SHA and this new body had apparently decided that it needed time to consider the Hospital Trusts proposals before they went out to consultation.  Cllr Seymour further stated that the Joint Health Scrutiny Commission on which she is a representative for the Borough Council, were rightly extremely annoyed at this further delay and appalled at the failure of the SHA, before the merger to properly liase with the Hospital Trust on this matter so that the new West Midlands SHA were adequately informed on handover.  She said that the new SHA would be requested to attend a meeting on 17th July to explain what had gone wrong. However, it was expected that the Consultation on the Hospital Trust would now be delayed by some weeks. The Clerk will include an item on the September agenda with reference to the hospital consultation.

Cllr Seymour reported back about the UK Coal Plans which were talked about in the last meeting.  She had spoken to David Coxill who said that Dave Fletcher is now dealing with this and is setting up a scoping report with UK Coal.  The Clerk will contact Dave Coxill and ask him what the current situation is.

Cllr Seymour also reported that she had received several complaints about speeding in New Works, particularly up Blacksmiths Hill and down Dog in Lane. She suggested that when we do a review of the traffic calming that perhaps a speed check could take place.  The Chairman said that this was something that should be looked at once the other issues have been resolved.

Cllr Roberts said he had not yet had a response from the police concerning the lack of response to calls complaining about the nuisance of quad bikes and motorbikes.  He will attend the next police meeting and ask for an update as he was promised a response within two days.  

The Chairman met Peter Lambert who has joined the Shropshire Wildlife Trust and is in charge of the Wrekin Project.  He has given the Chairman advice on verge planting.  He is keen to meet the Parish Council.  The Clerk will telephone him and ask him to join us ahead of the September meeting.

The Chairman has sent off the acceptance for the Benchwalks project.  Larry Jones is starting to make benches. The Chairman has talked to Richard Roberts about the location of benches on his land.  The Chairman will talk to Bob King to check whether we need any permission to place the benches on verges and rights of way.

573) 

a)
Payments
The following payments were authorised:

ENERGY SERVICES



£39.30
Repair work

Borough of Telford and Wrekin

£660

North Telford ROW project

J A Nicholls




£75.00
Internal Auditor Fee

Sue Hedges




£122.60
Clerks Salary June

Inland Revenue




£34.32
Clerks Income Tax June

Sue Hedges




£20.00
Mileage expenses

Sue Hedges




£3.84

Reimbursement of expenses

574)
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 11th September 2006 at The Village Hall at 8pm.  It will be preceded at 7.30pm by a meeting with Peter Lambert of the Wildlife Trust.

Signed ……………………………………..

Date
………………………………………..

            Chairman
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